

City of New Bedford

OFFICE OF THE CITY SOLICITOR

ERIC JAIKES
City Solicitor

ELIZABETH McNAMARA
First Assistant City Solicitor

KREG R.ESPINOLA OWEN MURPHY Assistant City Solicitors

NICHOLAS DeMARCO JOHN E. FLOR DAVID HOUGHTON RYAN A. PAVAO Associate Solicitors

August 15, 2023

City Council President Linda M. Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

RE:

County Street Traffic Improvement Project

MassDOT Project # 608535

Dear Council President Morad and Members of the City Council:

In accordance with your order of March 23, 2023, this office has prepared and is submitting herewith, proposed Orders of Taking to acquire the permanent and temporary easements that are needed for the County Street Traffic Improvement Project.

The County Street Traffic Improvement Project is a MassDOT project that is being funded using state and federal funds.

Representatives of the Department of Public Infrastructure and Solicitor's Office will be available to answer questions at the August 17, 2023, City Council meeting.

Very truly yours,

Ryan A. Payao

Associate City Solicitor

cc: Jamie Ponte, DPI Commissioner